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2011 Hunting Season . 2nd Newsletter

Dear friends,

Its time for our mid season newsletter from an extremely cold Zimbabwe!!! Luckily Bart who was hunting in Makuti has just missed the cold snap which would have made hunting the hills miserable! Bart did shoot a wonderful old lion in Makuti after turning down a few males. Just prior to Bart’s hunt Rob Jolly returned to Dande on his 5th hunt with us. He was after lion and ele, both of which where very successful making CMS 2/2 on nice lions. Robs hunt was exceptional and we finally tracked a beautiful male down and Rob got his shot after 7 hours of tracking resulting in a fantastic experience and trophy!
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Bart Rasmussen & Robert Jolly

This year we decided to concentrate on getting the trophy eles done early season as statistics proved that that was the better time of year. The below pictures proved that we were spot on with everyone having a wonderful hunt getting a super trophy each. The East where a lot of the bulls were hunted which is considered a depleted area other then for elephant was excellent early season with a lot of bulls coming in from Mozambique. We have done a lot of anti poaching in the area and it was excellent to see how the game is really coming back with 3 herds of buff in and out and a count of 70 sable there as we talk. Sightings of Roan, lions, kudu etc are now quite common and we look forward The East been considered a Prime all round area before long!
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Mikhail & Vladimir
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Phillip Landry with his two trophy bulls
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Marty Vick & Robert Jolly with their elephant shot
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Edward & Deana Folmar  and to the right Kevin Poynter

General hunting has been hard due to the late rains and very thick bush. As a result we have only done 2 hunts in Makuti so far. Apart from Bart’s there was Todd who was on his second safari in as many years with us who came for a leopard and ended up shooting a beauty. John Williford (right image) also hunted a leopard at the same time as Todd (left image) in Dande as he decided having hunted Makuti before he wanted to experience some new country. He also got a very nice Tom.
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Dande has been very good with lots of buff which however have been hard as they have been in the Jesse .Despite that with a bit of hard work we have been successful on all the buff hunts to date getting nice old hard top bulls. Other highlights of the season was after surviving a horrific charge from an irate ele cow which Bill and Al stopped at mere meters Bill shot an amazing 60 inch kudu. 
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Mike & Volker with their trophy dugga boys
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Bill’s 60” kudu bull

We look forward to the remaining half of the season where we will be taking most the leopard and buffalo! Don’t forget to check out our websites that have all the latest trophy pictures and hunt summaries. Until our next hunt up date 

Happy hunting from the CMS Team










